Married Students' Welfare Committee (MSWC), SBRA
(A-M, Y, Z &AA Blocks)

Indian Institute of Technology, Kanpur

Office

Warden-in-Charge Ref: 10/MOM/SBRA-MSWC/2014-15
SBRA

MSWC Minutes held on March 13t, 2015

Members Present:

Present Committee Members of MSWC-2014
Aswani Kumar Munnangi (Convener)
Anil Mangla (Cultural Secy), Jai Gopal (Block Representative E, F), M.RashidZafar Ansari (Block
Representative A-B), KartikBalasundram (Garden Secy), Pavan K Nagar (Account Secy), Rajesh Agarwal
(Guest room Secy), Srinivasan V (Block Representative M), IndramaniDhada (Security Secy), VivekPandey
(Garden Secy. New SBRA)
Incoming Committee Members of MSWC-2015
PramodSoni (Incoming Convener)

Sinnu Thomas (Block Representative Y), Pavan K Nagar (Block Representative Z13-724), Srinivasan V
(Block Representative M), Anil Mangla (Block Representative K, L),

The Agendas discussed:
1. Parking of 4-Wheelers and 2-Wheelers:

There are many complaints from the residents regarding parking of 4-Wheelers and 2-Wheelers.
Keeping in view of all these the MSWC 2014 members and Incoming MSWC-2015 members
unanimously agreed on the fact that there should be some rules regarding 4-Wheelers and 2-

Wheeler parking. After discussion the following rules and regulations are framed:

i.  As SBRA office has the details of the residents having cars, specific car parking space will be

allocated to the residents having car. They should park their car in the designated place.

ii.  One resident is allowed one car to be parked in SBRA (Both Old and New SBRA). In special
cases one more car (total of two) is allowed but special permission should be taken from the

MSWC which has to be passed in the MSWC meeting.
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iii. ~Two wheelers should be parked in designated two wheeler parking place.

iv.  Guest cars should be parked at the guest parking space. Those vehicles which are registered
to go inside should only be taken inside SBRA. In some special caseslike for carrying heavy
loads, dropping of sick persons, dropping of elderly persons, guest cars are allowed inside
SBRA. But they should bring back the car and park it at the guest parking within 10 to 15 min
of entering the SBRA.

v.  Residents who fail to follow these rules will be fined heavily.
2. Application given by Suresh Kumar Sharma (Resident of K-3):

Suresh Kumar Sharma Resident of K-3 has been terminated from the PhD program. He has given
application to Warden SBRA, for requesting him to stay in SBRA until his mercy plea result is
known. Warden-in-charge has put forward the same in the MSWC meeting and his application has
been rejected. He has been requested to vacate the SBRA quarter with in one month owing of his

relocation problem.
3. Application given by Aqeel A. Malani (Waiting list-58)

Aqeel A. Malani (Waiting list-58) has registered into IIT Kanpur M.Tech program with Roll No:
13102018. After one and half year he has converted his M.Tech program into PhD program and a
new Roll No: 14202266 have been allotted to him. He has requested MSWC to consider his request
for continuation of his Waiting list with the new Roll No.

His request has been accepted unanimously by all the members present.
4. SBRA Day -2015 Celebration Survey:

A Google doc survey has been carried out among the residents to find out whether SBRA day has to
be celebrated or not. 70 residents (out of 136 residents) have given their opinion and among them 35
have voted that SBRA day should be celebrated and 35 voted that it should not be celebrated. So
keeping in view of this survey the committee has decided that the SBRA day will not celebrated for
this year 2014.

5. Grass cutting in lawns of Old SBRA:
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In old SBRA, grass cutting in the personal lawns of the ground floor residents is done through the
SBRA office. No extra amount is charged from the ground floor residents until now for the extra
facility provided only for the ground floor residents of OLD SBRA. This amount is coming out to be
more than 6000 per year which is 5% of the annual budget of MSWC. As we all are aware of the fact
that our MSWC budget is very less, it has been proposed that an amount of Rs.150 will be charged
for grass cutting of personal laws of every ground floor resident who want the grass cutting to be

done through SBRA office. The proposal is accepted by all the members present.
6. Financial report:

The financial report of MSWC 2014-15 has been presented. Keeping in view of the amount present
in MSWC account, it has been decided unanimously that the outgoing committee will deposit one

lakh rupees of fixed deposit under MSWC-IIT Kanpur.
7. Charge hand-over:
The charge of MSWC is handed over to the incoming In-coming Convener and MSWC members.

Manas K. Ghorai
Warden-in-Charge, SBRA

. AS

Aswani Kumar Munngngi

Convener, MSWC
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